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Thank you for your letter of May 9, 2017, to The Honourable Stephen McNeil regarding social 
workers who provide front line support to children and youth in the care of the Minister. As Deputy 
Minister of Community Services, the Premier has requested that I respond to you on his behalf. 

The Department of Community Services (DCS) shares the commitment to ensuring that the social 
workers who provide front line support to children and youth in the care of the Minister have the 
appropriate tools and conditions within which to carry out their important duties. 

The concerns and suggestions provided by you and your members have been reviewed by the 
Department. As has always been the case, the Department is open to meeting and discussing 
the impact of the important transformation work that is underway within DCS which is focused on 
ensuring that children and their families receive the best service possible. As the new Children's 
and Family Services Act (CFSA) and the associated changes in practice were rolled out across 
the province, the Department has been careful to provide feedback mechanisms and workload 
monitoring processes to ensure that any unintended impact to service is quickly identified. 

To that end, I would like to specifically address the items contained in your letter. 

Vacancies: The Department is aware of the challenge that having vacancies creates across all 
programs, and particularly in the Child Protection program. Vacancies occur for a multitude of 
reasons, including STI, unpaid leaves, staff requested assignments, and movement associated 
with the Expression of Interest (EOI) process. We consistently move quickly to address vacancies 
when the position is vacated and unencumbered. It is more challenging when a staff person is 
out because of STI as technically the position is not vacant. The Department remains committed 
to ensuring that standards are met, and that both caseload and workload is manageable. 

A review of existing vacancies as of May 5, 2017, shows that on average, approximately 10% of 
Social Work positions are vacant across the province. For example, in the Central region there 
are 136 Social Workers. A review of vacancies in that region as of May 5, 2017, showed that a 
total of 14 positions (10.3%) were in active competition and being filled; a further 9 (6.6%) 
positions had incumbents off on Short Term Illness (STI), with 1 (.7%) position vacant due to a 
Workers Compensation situation. The same is true for the Western region where of the 88 Social 
Work positions, 6 (6.8%) were in active competition; 12 (2.2%) were vacant due to STI, and none 
vacant due to WCB. 






